
FY 2023 CONSOLIDATED
ANNUAL PERFORMANCE

AND EVALUATION
REPORT (CAPER) FOR

ALLEGHENY COUNTY, PA
Notice is hereby given that

Allegheny County has
prepared the FY 2023 CAPER
in accordance with Title I of

the National Affordable
Housing Act of 1990, P.L.

101-625, and the regulations
at 24 CFR Part 91.250. The

report information includes: 1)
Details of funds received from

HUD for the Community
Development Block Grant,

HOME Investment
Partnerships, and Emergency

Solutions Grant (ESG)
Programs; 2) Summary of

resources and
accomplishments; 3) Status of
actions taken during the year

to implement the goals
outlined in the Consolidated
Plan; and 4) Evaluation of the
progress made in addressing
identified priority needs and
objectives. The County will
place the FY 2023 CAPER

document on public display
between September 18

through October 7, 2024 at
the following locations in the
County and on the County’s

Website
http://www.alleghenycount

y.us/economic-
development/index.aspx:
 Allegheny County Economic

Development, Koppers
Building; 436 Seventh Avenue,

Suite 500; Pittsburgh, PA
 Allegheny County Manager’s
Office, County Courthouse,

436 Grant Street, Room 119,
Pittsburgh, PA

This  document  will  be
available to the public during
normal hours of operation at
the  above  locations.  Written
comments on the CAPER will
be  considered  until  4  p.m.
October  7,  2024.  Written
comments  should  be
addressed  to  Mr.  Jim
Johnston, Assistant Director of
Operations, Koppers Building;
436  Seventh  Avenue,  Suite
500; Pittsburgh, PA 15219, or
by  email  at
jim.johnston@alleghenycounty
.us.  Oral  comments may be
made  by  calling  (412)
350-1027. TDD users call 7-1-1
PA  Relay  Center.   Upon
request,  information may be
provided  in  an  alternative
format  to  limited  English
speaking persons and persons
with disabilities. Please call the
County as indicated above.

Bria Cook
ACED, Manager of

Operations


